Local Comprehensive Planning Committee

May 18, 2004, 7:00 p.m.

2nd Floor Conference Room, Town Hall

Present:  Dennis O’Connell, Ben Gitlow, Trevor Pontbriand, Alex Hay, Lezli Rowell, Alan Platt, Paul Banner, Charles Mulligan, Rex Peterson 

Absent:  Birgitta Olson

1. Selectmen’s Charge

Mr. Gitlow distributed his written comments on the Committee’s charge from the Board of Selectmen (BOS).  Mr. Banner asked if the charge was only to review what as done in the past and bring it up to date, or was it more encompassing of where the Town is going?  Mr. Gitlow asked if the LCPC should schedule a meeting with the BOS to discuss the charge or to move ahead as planned.  Mr. Platt suggested that the LCPC put together a process for updating the Plan and then take it to the BOS for discussion.  

Mr. Banner emphasized the importance of working from reliable data and not just from our impressions.  What do we want the Town to look like?  Who benefits from growth?  Who bears the cost of growth?  Mr. Banner suggested a cost/benefit analysis.  For example, what are the impacts of growth on public safety and water?  Is it worth it, and is this the direction we want to go.  We also need data to substantiate who makes up the community.  What portion of the community is made up of year-round and seasonal residents, business owners, tourists and other groups?  

Mr. Gitlow remarked that some data is difficult to obtain or to interpret.  He did a study of Town budgets and found that they tended to double every seven years.  Determining the cause for the increase was difficult.  Education costs increased, but that may be attributed to a number of different factors including student population and unfunded federal and state mandates.  Is the size of the police force related to the size of our road network?  It is hard to get reliable data and even harder to interpret its meaning.

Mr. Banner asked how the LCPC could make assumption without good data.  Mr. Gitlow said that it appears that several major decisions such as expansion of the water system will be made before the plan can be updated.  Mr. Platt said that the LCP should look at the interrelatedness of issues.  For example, water as it related to growth, zoning and fire protection.  Mr. Gitlow said again that updating the LCP will be a lengthy process and that major decision will need to be made in the meantime.

Mr. Platt suggested that each member of the LCPC come up with a list of the top 10 issues the Town and the Plan should address.  That would help the LCPC to focus.  We can find the common concerns and then discuss different approaches to the issues. Ms. Rowell said that discussion of the top 10 issues might help the LCPC to condense the elements of the plan and to acknowledge that some of the elements will be covered in other plans currently being developed (Harbor Plan, Open Space Plan, Shellfish Plan).

2. Implementation of 1995 Plan

Mr. Gitlow asked for suggestions on ways to review the implementation of the action steps from the 1995 LCP.  Mr. Platt said that boards and committees charged with implementing the action steps should be asked to report on their progress.  Mr. O’Connell wondered if it was useful to update the 1995 Plan and action steps, or if a new plan and new actions wouldn’t be more effective and useful.  Mr. Gitlow offered to work on a list of actions steps assigned to committees and boards for our next meeting.

Mr. O’Connell asked what the value there was to reviewing the implementation of the action steps.  Mr. Banner said that it would serve to educate boards and committees about the LCP and make them aware of the update.  Mr. Platt suggested distributing the list compiled by Mr. Gitlow and asking each committee or board to take half an hour to review it.  

3. Regular meeting time 

The LCPC decided to set the first and third Thursday at 7:00 p.m. as their regular meeting time.  The next meeting will be on June 3.

Respectfully submitted,

Rex Peterson, Assistant Town Administrator  

Benjamin Gitlow, Chairman

